

RCSL Board Meeting
June 30, 2015, Main Public Library Auditorium

Board Members Present were:

Justin Olander	David Hudson
Bob Crook	Nicole Fann
Tommy Kibler	Debra Kibler
Jill Reese	Scott Thomas
Greg Wright	Chris Chance

Meeting began at 5:44pm.

Justin Olander-

--Only 5 pools turned in their concussion forms. Penalties? Solutions? Do we need hard copies? Solution was discussed and decided that a spreadsheet provided by the pool rep that listed the roster with a column checked for who had City Meet Waivers and concussion forms turned in would be enough, and that pools should keep all hard copies

Scott Thomas-

--Has updated the job descriptions for City Meet volunteers based on feedback and questions.
--Costco is not sponsoring this year, so in lieu of them providing waters, what do we want to do? Decision was made to ask Ricky Hui how it was handled in the past and who arranged for coolers, ice and distribution.
--Reminder that heat sheet ads were due tonight.

Chris Chance:

--Email was sent out explaining how to pre-order City meet t-shirts.
--Banner lottery will be held tonight.
--Text Mark is a texting service we hope to use by having a volunteer sit next to announcer and texting updates.
--Brought up idea of having Verizon or AT&T set up a hotspot for wi-fi in the future.

Greg Wright:

--Trish Cato found flaw in Meet Manager regarding how it is charging City Meet fees. Explanation on how to fix it will be handed out at meeting tonight.
--Will be encouraging parent and coach relays as they are free of charge.
--Asked that the special needs swimmers all be labeled as one of the 18 pools and not the "Dolphins". Can even all be labeled as Greenwyche.
--Reviewed weather policy and how it is handled in the ROC. Concerned because there is a 60% chance of rain for tomorrow and we need the meets to finish in order to count the splashes and times for City Meet. Decided the meet entries would count as a splash if needed, but times would only count if meet is rescheduled and takes place by Thursday night.

--Computer operator volunteers are all handled. Emphasized he does not run timing system and that needs to be addressed with past meet directors.

David Hudson:

--If issues regarding how the season went come up in tonight's rep meeting, please urge them to address it at the September meeting and keep tonight on City Meet.
--Need lots more City Meet officials.

Tommy Kibler:

--Needs a cash box to handle the City Dive Meet next Friday.
--Philip Black is going to be contacted to see if he will run a story on Dive meet.

Bob and Nicole:

--They are prepared to present the budget if need be, but would rather not get the meeting off track from its purpose.

Jill Reese

--Would still like to gather photos for the website so the whole thing can be updated soon.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:30.